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Meeting of the PRFC Oyster Strategic Planning Panel

January 4, 2017

4 PM 

Carpenter Building

Colonial Beach, VA
Agenda & *Summary
Agenda

4 - 4:10 PM – Welcome, Review of the November 15th Meeting Summary and Approval for the Record, Affirmation of the Mission Statement for the PRFC Oyster Strategic Planning Panel (Co Chairs AJ Erskine and Dave Blazer and Panel)

4:10- 6 PM – Presentation of Spatial Data Related to Oyster Habitat and Larval Transport Including: 

· Dissolved Oxygen & Salinity (Tom Parham, MD DNR)

· Benthic Surveys (Jay Lazar, NOAA Chesapeake Bay Program )

· Mid-Lower Potomac Hydrodynamics & Larval Transport Modeling (Dr. Elizabeth North, UMCES presenting remotely)

· Q & A

6 – 6:20 PM  - Break for Dinner

6:20 – 7:20 PM – Discussion and nomination of candidate special management areas for ecological services 
7:20 PM – Updates on Current Programs...OMR, Cedar Point Rotational Harvest & Jones Shore Special Management Area
7:30 PM – Set Next Meeting Date & Adjourn 

Voting Members (12): AJ Erskine (Co Chair VA), David Blazer (Co Chair MD), Lynn Kellum (VA), Phil Langley (MD), John F. “Tucker” Brown (MD), Wayne France (VA), Nick Kuttner (VA), J.D. Blackwell (MD), Dr. Thomas Miller (UMCES-CBL), Dr. Mitch Tarnowski (MD), Dr. Jim Wesson (VA), John “Willie” Dean (MD)
Public Comment will be allowed at the discretion of the Co Chairs
*Preliminary Synopsis

At this meeting of the Oyster Strategic Planning Panel, three presentations were presented to the OSPP. 

· Tom Parham of MD DNR Tidewater Ecosystem Assessments provided an overview of salinity and dissolved oxygen data in the tidal Potomac River mainstem oyster habitats, from Quantico Creek to the river mouth
· Jay Lazar of NOAA’s Chesapeake Bay Office provided a presentation on benthic sonar surveys that were conducted in the lower Potomac River in late 2014 and spring of 2015.  He also presented historical benthic data 
· Dr. Elizabeth North provided a presentation on larval oyster transport modeling based upon her previous work with the Oyster EIS.  

The three presentations were designed to provide the OSPP members with the necessary information to make a recommendation on a preferred location for lower river oyster sanctuary, where substrates were optimal, recruitment success would be most consistent, anoxic and hypoxic areas could be avoided, and disease impacts minimized in dry years. The OSPP will use this information at their March 29th meeting to further discuss candidate locations for sanctuaries. To view the presentations, go to the PRFC website, click on calendar at the top header bar, and click on January 4 OSPP Meeting.  
